
 

 
 

 
PPRC PUBLIC NOTICE (001) 6th JUNE 2025 

 
CANCELLATION OF SECTIONAL ELECTION IN BONYA SECTION, CONSTITUENCY 015, 

KENEMA DISTRICT 

The Political Parties Regulation Commission (PPRC) wishes to inform the general 

public, particularly stakeholders and members of the Sierra Leone People's Party 

(SLPP) that it has cancelled the sectional election conducted on Thursday, 5th June, 

2025 in Bonya Section, Constituency 015, Kenema District. 

The cancellation is necessitated by acts of violence, disruptions, and general 

disorderliness that marred the conduct of the said election, undermining its integrity 

and the peaceful environment required for free, fair, and credible democratic 

processes. The Commission strongly condemns all forms of violence and reiterates 

its commitment to promoting peaceful political participation and upholding 

democratic standards. 

The PPRC assures all concerned that a new date for the conduct of the Bonya Section 

election will be communicated in due course, after thorough assessment and 

appropriate security arrangements are put in place. 

Furthermore, a new date for the Conduct of the Constituency Election for 

Constituency 015, will be communicated to allow for adequate preparation and 

ensure an environment conducive for the smooth conduct of the election. 

The Commission urges all stakeholders to remain calm, law-abiding, and supportive 

of the electoral process. The PPRC remains committed to ensuring that all political 

processes are conducted peacefully, inclusively, and transparently. 

Signed by  
 
  
Lucien H.L.Momoh  
Director of Training and External Relations 
+23278201770 
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